
Rev. H. R. Ingersoll was evangelist at Meductic, Feb. 

27-March 10, with pastor Lic. Wendell Shepard. 

Rev. Hazen Ricker and Song Evangelist Cedric Land- 

ers were in special services at Lower Brighton, March 

6-17. : 

+ Rev. Jack MacKenzie and Brother Cedric Landers 

will hold special meetings at Hartland, April 3-14, with 

pastor Rev. Gary Lyons. 

Rev. B. C. Cochrane and Brother Cedric Landers will 

begin services at Saint John with pastor Rev. Walter 

Fernley on March 20 to continue until March 31. 

Souls have been getting saved in our newest church 

at Liverpool, Nova Scotia. Let us not forget to pray for 

Brother and Sister Ole Kent. 

The Nicholson-Mullen team date, May 9-19, is still open. 

Rev. Fred Whittey is serving as evangelist at North 

Head with Pastor Rev. Ronald Madden, March 17-31. 

FROM SEAL COVE, N. B. 

Greetings to our Highway friends from Seal Cove! 

A letter is way past due from this part of the Lord’s work. 

‘We are happy to be able to tell you that the Lord has 

been blessing and that our work has been most en- 

couraging during these last few months. When God be- 

ging to move in by His Gracious Holy Spirit, it seems 

that every department of the work begins to grow for 

which we Praise the Lord. 

Recently we had a wonderful series of Meetings 

with Sister Sheila Graham and Brother Cedric Landers. 

The anointing of the Lord was upon our workers and 

the comments were, “This is one of the best meetings 

we've had for some time”. 

The fervent prayer life and burden which Sister 

Graham carried for this meeting, stimulated new faith, 

enthusiasm and zeal among our people. My heart was 

stirred and blessed again and again as the people met 

for times of special prayer and it proved to me that there 

was no substitute for real intercessory Prayer. 

God was faithful in giving to us some outstanding 

victories, some were saved, others reclaimed and sancti- 

fied, and the Church received definite spiritual help, 

We say, “Praise God from whom all blessings flow.” 

The interest is good, another was saved Sunday night 

and I feel that we are going to reap great benefits from 

the past meetings. 

The Quarterly Meeting is to convene here the first 

of April, and we are praying that God will make this 

a great time of blessing to our district. We solicit your 

prayers, as we seek the leadership of the Holy Spirit for 

the coming Church year. God Bless you one and all. 

Stewart and Phyllis Steeves 

OUR MISSIONARIES SPEAK 

(Continued from Page 3) 

with words like that is the desire of every true believer. 

But the cost is too great for most people. If you wish to 

find the way to this wonderful testimony at the end of the 

life of Paul, then read Phil. 3 and you will see what it 

cost him—and what it will cost you, and me, to attain 

to “the resurrection out from among the dead.” And to 

“apprehend that for which also I am apprehended of 

Christ Jesus.” 

DEATH 

Mrs. Gladys Green, 61, of Seal Cove, N. B., went to _be 

with the Lord January 25th. She was a fine Christian, and 

was highly esteemed by all in the community. 

Surviving are her husband, Elton, two sons, DeVerne 

and Judson of Seal Cove; two daughters, Mrs Raymond 

Calder (Jessie) of Campobello, N. B., and Mrs Merlin 

Green (Marjorie) of Seal Cove; her father, Frank Griffin 

of Lubec, Maine; also six sisters and one brother, nine 

grand-children and two great-Grandchildren. 

A large funeral was held from The Reformed Baptist 

Church, Seal Cove and was conducted by Rev. S. ‘W. 

Steeves, assisted by Rev. J. A.McKenzie and Rev. Ronald 

Madden. 

JULY CHRISTMAS — MILE OF PENNIES 
At Beulah last year, it was decided that the children 

of our denomination (that takes you all in from 1 year 

to 100 years of age) have two very special projects this 

year. 

At the suggestion of our missionary, Mrs. Storer 

Emmett, we are planning “Christmas in July.” Notice has 

been sent to all churches, suggesting that throughout the 

year small packages be wrapped and brought to some 

designated person in each church who will be responsible 

for these gifts getting to Beulah Camp to be put under 

the Christmas Tree to be in the Children’s Tabernacle 

Then these gifts will be sent to our mission stations to be 

used at the Christmas season. We are hoping the response 

will be great to such things as small toys (even used toys, 

if in good condition) and all small articles children like 

to own. Please put contents of package on outside of 

wrapping. 

Also our children have started to save “A Mile of 

Pennies for Jesus.” It is noted that 15 pennies make 1 

foot. Each church has been asked to select a treasurer 

who will keep accurate records of number of feet of pen- 

nies each child saves. Recognition will be given to those 

who save the greatest number of feet of pennies, both in- 

rdividuals and churches. Money may be forwarded to Mrs. 

Leslie C. Black, 131 Phillips Street, Wollaston 70, Mass| 

Either American or Canadian currency may be sent. 

Has your church become an active participant in either 

or both of the projects? The year since Beulah Camp is 
passing rapidly. We are counting on you to help us go 

“over the top”. 

Contributions to “Mile of Pennies” through Feb. 1. 
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Thank You, 

Mrs. Ruth Black. 

CEDRIC LANDERS SLATE 

Lower Brighton, N. B. — March 6-17 

Saint John, N. B. — March 20-31 

Hartland, N. B. — April 3-14 

Maple Ridge, N. B. — April 17-28 

Head of Millstream, N. B. — May 1-12 

Maritime Home Mission Tour 

(Nazarene) — Last two weeks of May. 

Strange as it seems, when the mind stops growing the 

head begins to swell.—Sel. 

The King’s Highway 


